December 17, 2007

The Honorable Douglas F. Gansler

Attorney General

State of Maryland

Attention: John B. Howard, Deputy Attorney General 

By Fax:  410-576-7036

Dear Attorney General Gansler:

      I understand that the State Board of Elections has been advised by your Office that the Maryland Court of Appeals' 2006 decision in Lamone v. Capozzi renders void and unenforceable Maryland’s long-standing law giving 17-year olds a statutory right to vote in party primary elections when they will turn 18 in time to vote in the general election.  Whatever the merits of the Capozzi decision and this administrative extrapolation from it, I write now to seek your advice on an important and related federal constitutional question that compels urgent attention and affects my legislative plans for the 2008 Session. 

Given that the Maryland Democratic Party has adopted its own rule that 17 year olds who register as Democrats may vote in the Democratic primary if they will be 18 in time to vote in that year’s general election (and I understand that the Republican Party has taken the same position), would applying a state constitutional age requirement to thwart the enforcement of this party rule violate the First Amendment associational rights of the Maryland Democratic Party under Tashjian v. Connecticut (1986) and other Supreme Court decisions that establish the right of the political parties to define voter qualifications for their own primary elections?  If so, am I then correct to assume that the State Board of Elections must honor the decision of the Democratic Party (and any other political party) to permit such 17 year olds to vote in its primary election by processing their registration for this purpose?  I pose these questions because, if I am correct, it will be unnecessary for the General Assembly to pass a constitutional amendment to give effect to the relevant internal rules of the Democratic Party and other parties seeking to continue this long-standing practice.

        

    

Given that our presidential and congressional primaries are less than two months away and there is much public concern about this issue, which affects not only the parties themselves but as many as 50,000 young Maryland voters, I appreciate your prompt consideration to this matter and thank you for your serious attention.

Very truly yours, 

Jamie Raskin

                              Senator, District 20

     

